
ITEM#  27
DATE: 05/8/18 

COUNCIL ACTION FORM 
 
SUBJECT: CONSULTANT SERVICES FOR THE 2018 AIRPORT MASTER PLAN 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
In the 2017/18 Capital Improvements Plan there is a project to conduct an update to the 
Airport Master Plan. Significant changes in the growth of General Aviation have required 
a re-evaluation of the existing airport to determine what future action should be taken to 
maintain an adequate, safe, and reliable facility to meet the needs of our community. 
 
In accordance with federal regulations, selection for this project must be based 
upon qualifications only, costs cannot be considered in the selection process, 
which is contrary to City Purchasing Polices. Staff received proposals from two 
interested firms: Bolton & Menk and Coffman Associates. A scoring team of four staff 
members reviewed the proposals, with the following results: 
 

Consultant Score 
Coffman Associates, Inc. 89.3 

Bolton & Menk 83.0 

 
Coffman Associates, Inc. of Lee Summit, MO, was found to be the most qualified firm to 
complete the master plan update. Staff has negotiated a contract in the amount of 
$318,500 with this firm. FAA funding will cover 90% of the project in the amount of 
$286,650 with the City of Ames share being (10%) in the amount of $31,850. The 
local will come from the available balance in the Airport Construction fund. 
 
ALTERNATIVES:  
 
1. Approve the contract with Coffman Associates, Inc. of Lee Summit, MO, for the 2018 

Airport Master Plan in the amount of $318,850.  
 
2. Reject the project 
 
MANAGER'S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
The Airport Master Plan update will be an important step in guiding the direction and 
growth of the Ames Municipal Airport. The study will take approximately 10 to 12 
months to complete. It requires input from the Airport Advisory Committee, FBO, and 
general airport users. The final document will include a complete inventory of existing 
airport facilities, set a vision for the expansion of the Airport, and a general business 
plan to support the Airport actives. Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City 
Manager that the City Council adopt Alternative No. 1, as described above. 
















































































































































	27
	27 Attachment

